Village of Hines Creek Council Request for Decision (RFD)

Meeting:

Regular Council Meeting

Meeting Date:

September 8, 2020

Originated By:

Delayna Lund, Executive Assistant Unfinished Business – Opening Arena

Title: File:

0901

BACKGROUND/PROPOSAL:

Sent letters to Figure Skating, Pond Hockey, and Fairview Minor Hockey wondering about their intention for the 2020 season. Figure Skating and Pond Hockey both confirmed that they wish to use the arena and have concession open. Pond Hockey said they would like to start mid-October, and use the same amount of ice time as last year. Haven't heard anything from Fairview Minor Hockey.

RECOMMENDED ACTION:

That this Council wish to open the arena for the 2020 season.

Initials show support- Reviewed by:

Manager:

C.A.O. LW

4.6.



Delayna Lund,

On behalf of the Hines Creek Figure Skating Club I would like confirm our commitment to the 2020-2021 skating season. Our club will be following Alberta's Guidance for Sports and plans to work with the Village to keep this opportunity open for our skater's.

I also do ask for the food booth to be open during skating as our time slots run into supper time and we do have 20+ participants/spectators at one time.

If you have any questions or need anything from me please don't hesitate to ask.

Thank you!

Heidi Rondeau

Hines Creek Figure Skating Club

Secretary

(780) 933-5570

/mage of Hines Creek File No. Approved For Payment

AUG 3 1 2020

Delayna Lund

From:

Stephanie Kowal <sjkowal@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, September 02, 2020 3:17 PM

To:

executiveassistant@hinescreek.com

Subject:

Fwd: Arena

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Stephanie Kowal <sjkowal@hotmail.com> Date: September 2, 2020 at 10:02:03 AM MDT

To: "executiveassistant@hinescreek.ca" <executiveassistant@hinescreek.ca>

Subject: Arena

I Stephanie kowal, president of Hines creek pond hockey would like to let you know we are planning on having hockey this year. We are excited to have something for the kids to look forward to during this crazy time. We would love to see the canteen open as well, as a lot of us have supper while we are there.

We are excited for the upcoming year.

Sent from my iPhone

Jamie Parliament left a message on September 3, 2020. Fairview Minor Hockey does intend to run and operate this year, and they do intend to use the arena. Minor Hockey wants to use the arena as much as they can, and are allowed to.

Phone: 780-834-7694

Email: president@fairviewminorhockey.com